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MEMORANDUM
ADVANCE \d14Ref.: AN 10/18.2
	To:
	Members, International Airways Volcano Watch Operations Group (IAVWOPSG)

	From:
	IAVWOPSG Secretary 

	Subject:
	a) 
introduction of new member of the group;
b) 
update of Doc 9766, Handbook on the International Airways Volcano Watch (IAVW) — Operational Procedures and Contact List; 
c) 
update of follow-up table and deliverables (work programme); and
d) 
date and venue of the next meeting.

	Action:
	Note the information


It is my pleasure to introduce Mr. Moise Betole Ada, an expert in standardization of MET regulations, as a new member nominated by the Agency for Air Navigation Safety in Africa and Madagascar (ASECNA). Contact information for Mr. Betole has been included on the International Airways Volcano Watch Operations Group (IAVWOPSG) member list on the IAVWOPSG website at http://www2.icao.int/en/anb/met-aim/met/iavwopsg/.

As you are aware, one of the tasks of the ICAO Secretariat is to continuously update the Handbook on the International Airways Volcano Watch (IAVW) — Operational Procedures and Contact List (Doc 9766). I am pleased to inform you that the Secretariat, as a follow-up of IAVWOPSG/5 Conclusions 5/6, 5/11 and 5/15, have introduced changes related to the updated format of the volcano observatory notice for aviation (VONA) guidance on procedures to be followed by flight crew regarding the detection of sulphurous gases, as well as the procedures for issuance of an ASHTAM regarding ash deposition at an aerodrome. Also, the extension of the area of responsibility of the volcanic ash advisory centre (VAAC) Wellington has been reflected in Part 2 of the handbook. 
The updated work programme with “deliverables” and the updated follow-up table, which contains a detailed list of the follow-up actions to be taken with suggested target dates of completion indicated in brackets, has been placed on the IAVWOPSG website. In view of the extensive work programme, I would encourage those of you assigned follow-up action to begin work on them at the earliest convenience. You will be pleased to note that the Secretariat have completed the follow-up action, as called for by the group, for Conclusions 5/4, 5/6, 5/11, 5/13, 5/15 and 5/18.
Finally, I would like to take this opportunity to confirm the venue and date of the IAVWOPSG/6 meeting as the ICAO WACAF Regional Office in Dakar, Senegal (19 to 23 September 2011).
	
	(signed by)
R. Romero
Secretary, IAVWOPSG
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